THE ARROWSIC ARROW

Volume 5, Number 6

Arrowsic, Maine 04530

SEPTEMBER 4, 1990

DEAR READER.

YES, THE ARROW LIVES AND WILL CONTINUE TO BE PUBLISHED, PROBABLY QUARTERLY, WITH OCCASIONAL SPECIAL ISSUES.
NEXT ISSUE WILL BE IN DECEMBER

Quick Reference list for Town Officials 1990/1991

Town Clerk	Ann Carlton Ethel Loveitt Nancy Brown Stump CHAIR: Debbie Niemeier	442-8343
Treasurer	Ethel Loveitt	443-9444
Tax Collector	Nancy Brown Stump	442-7527
Selectmen-	CHAIR: Debbie Niemeier	443-2240
Ted Bentocci 443-65	23, and Jim Coombs 442-7178	
Planning Board:		443-6239
John Wood, Gertrude Peterson, Karen Robbins, Bill Blaiklock,		
Alice Porter (alt), Jim Tolan (alt.)		
Conservation Commission: CHAIR. Josephine Ewing 443-9795		
Jim Stump, Bill Blaiklock, Millie Stafford, Joan Richardson,		
Maria Morgan (alt.)		
Roads Commission:	CHAIR: Jim Stump	442-7527
Jenny Jorgenson, Richard Elwell, Paul Brown, John Wood		
Recycling Committee:	CHAIR: Paul Perkins	442-8456
Bob Kalish, Sandra Burnham, Steve Neal		
School Committee:	CHAIR: Don Hudson	443-9795
Kathi Kahrl, Alice Sperling		
Board of Appeals:		443-5267
Eliot Chandler, Steve Neal, Manli Ho, Noreen Blaiklock		
Budget Committee:	CHAIR: Carol Ainsworth	443-5016
Prudy Foster, Phil Pac	kard, Jeff Galuza, Ken Textor	
Codes Enforcement Off		443-2114
Fire Chief:	Ray Hutton	442-7187
Registrar of Voters, Election Warden, & Notary Public:		
	Pat Hutton	442-7187
Animal Control Office		443-9038
Health Officer & Histo	orian: Mildred Stafford	443-5832

MANY THANKS FROM THE SELECTMEN AND THE TOWN:

-To the Staffords, and Dick Elwell for mowing the grass at the Town Common

-To Ted Bertocci, Warren Frye, Don Bryant, David and Prudy Foster, Phil Packard, Nancy Gates, and Ray Hutton for conducting the emergency drill for Maine Yankee.

-To The Road Commission for the improvements on Old Stage Road and The Bald Head Road.

-To Joe MacMahan; Andrew, Matt, and Josh Birckbichler; Shawn Manfredo; Joan Richardson; Patty Olds; Howard Storer; Brea, Kika, Jim, and Nancy Stump; and anyone whose names we failed to mention for their hard work during the Spring Roadside Cleanup. Special Thanks to Nancy Stump who provided juice and homemade chocolate chip cookies.

NOTICES:

The Selectmen have established an Ad-Hoc Committee on long-range planning. The main objective of this committee will be to develop a Capital Improvement Plan for the town. The Following people have agreed to serve on this committee: Alice Sperling, Archie Porter, Howard Morrison, Abby Neal, Patty Olds, Millie Stafford, Ken Textor. If you are interested in serving on this committee, please contact one of the Selectmen. There will be several public hearings throughout the CIP process fro those that are interested or want to provide input.

The Selectmen are looking for someone to assist the Fire Department in putting together an inventory of items at the Fire House. It would take a few hours on two evenings and would consist primarily of making a list as items

are called out